Wareham Bike Path Committee Meeting November 14, 2012 At Wareham Multi-Service Center – Rm # 228

In attendance: Michael Langford, Dale Scott, Damon Howard, Eileen Allgor

Michael Langford called the meeting to order at 6:15.

October meeting minutes were approved.

The focus of the November meeting is to obtain the status of tasks assigned at the October meeting pertaining to the paving of Onset Ave. Michael Langford did speak with Mark Gifford, DPW, about striping Onset Ave and placing bike route signs. The criteria from Adam Recchia, SRPEDD, were emailed to Mark Gifford; he can obtain the stencils and signage using Chapter 90 funds. He is ready to go, just waiting for the BOS to give him the go-ahead.

Damon Howard was not successful in reaching Ellen Begley, BOS liaison to the bike path committee. Michael will try to reach her; if not successful then he will contact the BOS to see what the bike path committee must do to move this along. The striping and sign installation must be complete prior to the cold weather.

Merchants Way was discussed – Eileen created the abutter listing from the maps that Dave Smith researched. This list must be verified by the assessors office. After verification, the bike path committee will divide the list and start preliminary informal discussions with the land owners. The committee would like to have a general feeling from the abutters prior to spending any monies on the engineering design of Merchants Way.

Meeting adjourned at 6:55.

Respectfully submitted,

Cilcen a Allegar

Eileen C. Allgor Recording Secretary

DECEIVES

MAN - 4 2013

11:3) ALL CB

TOWN OF WAREHAM

TOWN OF WAREHAM